Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting minutes January 21, 2013
—Bob Lundy’s notes


Present were:
Michael Manzulli, John Mersereau, Barb Linnett, Leslie Ryan, Jennee Pearce Mushen representing the CB Public Works Committee, Bob Lundy, Jan Siebert Wahrmund.

The meeting date for next month may be changed, because neither Jesse nor Mike will be available on the regular day.  Tracy Sund is planning to come next month.  

On March 23, there will be a public meeting at the Arch Cape fire hall about the coming fish passage work at Asbury.  This will be a meet and greet with the council and ODOT, followed by a tour of the site.  Mike will contact the owners of adjacent property, and the AC Community Club will mail out a notice.  For this summer, only design work is planned.

Arch Cape/Falcon Cove Local Wetlands Inventory: The DWB recommended an overlay to the County Commission, but the county staff favors the possibility of variances.  Mike’s letter did not get into the commissioners’ packets, so he emailed it to each of them.  John says that a variance normally requires hardship, which would be in conflict with the owners having bought an unbuildable lot.  It will be easier for  would-be builders to become aware of the LWI, and it would be less scary than a rezone.  It will mean that people will look at the county maps first, rather than the state or federal ones.  

Jerome is pressing for state recognition of City of Cannon Beach efforts and accomplishments.  

GENA update: There is a draft action plan.  The Watershed Council partners with others on stewardship, maintaining the corridor, and other functions.  Tracy says the City’s policy is benign neglect of the lagoons, being more intrusive in Little Pompey, and reexamining the City study of Little Pompey from about 10 years ago.  Mike encourages all Watershed Council members to attend GENA meetings.  Jennifer Bradshaw will copy Bob Lundy on Public Works Committee meeting agendas, and Bob will get their minutes from the City Web site.  

Scheduling work party days: Nadia and Conference Center volunteers worked today.  Work is also scheduled for February 8 and 18 and for March 18 and 25.  Barb will be the team leader for the trail work in February.  

Mr. Lyn Jones called Jesse.  He wants to donate his lot opposite the old Arch Cape fire hall.  The North Coast Land Conservancy probably would not want a single lot, but might be interested if enough land were involved.  A community campaign is possible, with NCLC guidance.

Next month we should talk about the new OWEB funding guidance.

Barb says that OWEB will approve the Ecola Creek Forest Reserve management plan if the City shows that the plan will not harm conservation.

